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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
What has many keys and yet  
cannot open doors? 
Answer:    A Piano 

 
The more there is, the less you see. 

What am I? 

RIDDLE ME THIS... 
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Greetings, 

The time has finally come to wish our graduating class of 2023 farewell.  

Year 12 Farewell 
I have had the pleasure of watching our Year 12 students develop over the past two years 
while they have successfully completed their senior schooling. During this time, these 
students have learned to cope with the stringent COVID-19 provisions, maintained a 
sustained and diligent effort toward their studies, built positive relationships among 
themselves, and matured into respectful young adults. 

I am proud of their efforts; the achievements and I wish them well in their upcoming HSC 
examinations. I would also like to congratulate those students who have received Early 
Entry offers into university courses. This is a great reward for your efforts and a great 
foundation for you to be successful in the future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Examinations 
This week, Year 11 began their exam period of formal exams that will mark the end of the 
preliminary courses they have been studying so far this year. Next term, Year 11 will roll into 
Year 12 and begin their HSC study program.  

We are using our team of HSC exam supervisors to run these exams, not only because it is 
efficient, but it also allows Year 11 to experience similar conditions under which 
assessments will be held next year, including the HSC exams. 

As we move into Term 4, all students across Years 7-10 will also complete their End of Year 
examinations. Preparing our students to be equipped with examination techniques is a key 
priority area and something we will need to continue to develop moving forward. 

I hope everyone has a safe holiday break. I look forward to seeing you all refreshed for a 
busy and challenging Term 4 which commences on Monday 9th October. 

Regards, 
Mr Blaker 
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Uniform Reminder 
With spring well and truly upon us with our nice warm days emerging, it is time for a 
reminder about our uniform. Students need to be wearing their Canobolas Rural Technology 
High School track pants, polo shirts and jumpers with the school logo clearly displayed. If 
students require any assistance with getting the correct school uniform, they are welcome 
to see their Deputy Principal who can help to arrange a uniform for them. 

Active Inclusion Multisport 
On Wednesday 13th September, members of our 
support classes attended the Active Inclusion 
Multisport day at the PCYC. Students participated 
in a range of sports individually and in teams, 
ranging from Table Tennis to Croquet. They were 
accompanied by excursion organiser Ms Huggett 
and SLSO’s Mr Hewitt and Ms Gascoyne who 
supported students to have an excellent time 
competing against other schools in our region. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parking and accessing the turning circle behind C Block 
A reminder to parents and carers that entry into our school for dropping students off and 
picking them up at both the entry and exit gates, as well as the turning circle behind C Block 
is not permitted. The only students who have access to being dropped off or collected at the 
turning circles, have permission from school executives and this is reserved for students 
with accessibility adjustments. We appreciate your understanding with this matter. 

Exams in Term 4 
A reminder that we do not have a Staff Development Day on day 1 of Term 4, and students 
return to classes on the first day back. Year 10 have their exams starting on Monday 9th of 
October which is the first day back. They will need pens and stationery to complete their 
exams, including a calculator for the Maths exam. The timetable will be issued in coming 
days. Year 7 – 9 exams are later in Term 4, with all years having formal exams in the hall. 
 

Warm regards, 

Deputy Principal (Inclusion & Support) 
Mrs L Macdonald 
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2023 SNOW & SKI TRIP 
We had 27 Students, 2 Teachers from Canobolas High and 14 Students, 2 Teachers from 
Canowindra High attend our 2023 School Snow Trip to Perisher. Long trip on the bus and 
then 2 full days hitting the slopes. Students attended 
ski/snowboarding lessons each morning and then 
practiced their newly learnt techniques throughout 
Bluecow Mountain area and beyond. All who 
attended showed exceptional behaviour and very 
good peer awareness. The second day of skiing had 
snow showers continually all day. All students found 
enjoyment either on the slopes or playing in the fresh 
powder. Thank you to Mr Caulfield and Miss Crouch 
for organising another successful Snow Trip. 
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Goodluck to Year 11 who started their End of Year Examinations this week. 
 
 
 
Year 10 English 
Year 10 are coming to the 
end of their Shakespeare 
unit, looking at the play 
Macbeth. Last week, the 
students in Year 10 English 
Darling created posters 
depicting key scenes from 
the play. Students should 
be very proud of their 
efforts. See posters here. 
 
 
 
 
75 Word Competition Results 
The winners of the competition: 

1st - Molli Huggett (Year 12) 

2nd- Lochanvar Thompson (Year 12) 

3rd- Sophie Murphy (Year 9) 

Molli, Lochanvar and Sophie are welcome to collect their prize from Mrs Gold in the front 
office.  
 
Dudley Debating Competition 
In week 8, four students from the school debating team 
attended the 2023 round of the Dudley Debating Challenge 
at James Sheahan Catholic High School. The team put 
together some strong arguments on topics such as banning 
the use of mobile phones in schools and mandated 
employment of teenagers. The students represented the 
school well and were able to learn a lot from the experience. 
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At the end of week 7, the Senior advisory was treated to a ‘Mystery Tour’ throughout 
Orange. The purpose of this A M A Z I N G excursion was for students to experience 
wellbeing activities within the local community. Big Picture Advisors happily chaperoned 
these young adults, highlighting local facilities they can access for minimal cost to reset, 
socialise and perhaps use to take a break post school. At the start of the day ‘mug shots’ 
were taken as roll call, students were then asked to put on their ‘tour uniforms’ and upon 
boarding the bus, treat bags for fuel were distributed.  Despite the initial feelings of being a 
little anxious and freaked about where they were going, confidence was installed by the 
tour guides and students went with the flow, had a great day experiencing activities and 
upon reflection, students were happy with their efforts for pushing themselves outside their 
comfort zone. All in all, everyone was grateful for the experience and happy to make 
memories for a lifetime.  

Special thanks goes to Orange Lawn Bowls and Putt Putt Golf, Smoking Brothers/Elwood’s 
Eatery and their Arcade, and Miss P for her wonderful Pink Lemonade Picasso session 
creating the ‘Sunflower’ activity to finish the day.  

Merci – Emilee ☺ 

We wish Year 12 all the best for their 
future pursuits and hope they continue to 
step outside their comfort zones like they 
did today – Congratulations and good luck! 

Celebrating Success - Senior Mystery Tour 
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Year 7Tech5 Digital Technology students’ pyrographical creations. 

Technology Mandatory class 8Tech3 are leading the frontier of remote exploration this 
week! Using Blockly coding language, students are learning to program CuteBots to navigate 
an obstacle course and “rescue” the whiteboard eraser by using ultrasonic sensors to detect 
the object and pushing it out of the Danger Zone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 12 Design and Technology class had their Major Design Projects marked during Week 9 
and they should all be commended for their efforts and resilience to produce some creative 
projects all designed from scratch. Alex produced a chess board table, Daniel a bookshelf, 
Kian a jewelry box, Mitch a billy cart and Marley a resin-poured guitar body. 
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Greetings, Students and Parents/Carers! 

Greetings from your School Careers Adviser! 

We hope this newsletter finds you well and thriving as we step into the exciting month of 
September. As we approach the final stretch of the school term, there are several important 
updates and opportunities we'd like to share with you. So, grab a cup of tea, find a 
comfortable spot, and let's dive in! 

Excursion to Sydney Zoo - Year 11 Business Studies, Agriculture, and Work Studies 
We hope you all had a roaring good time during the recent excursion to the Sydney Zoo! 
Our Year 11 students embarked on this thrilling adventure, and we're eager to hear about 
your experiences. Here are some highlights and reflections from the trip: 

Business Studies: Did the visit to the Sydney Zoo provide you with any interesting insights 
into the management and operations of a large-scale attraction like the zoo? Perhaps you 
observed some innovative marketing strategies or sustainability initiatives that sparked your 
interest in future business endeavours. 

Agriculture: For our budding agriculturists, were there any animal husbandry practices or 
environmental conservation efforts at the zoo that left an impression? The intersection of 
agriculture and conservation is an exciting area to explore in your future studies and 
careers. 

Work Studies: Did the behind-the-scenes look at various zoo roles give you a clearer picture 
of potential career paths? Whether it's animal care, education, or even event planning, the 
zoo offers a wide range of job opportunities worth considering. 

Wine Industry Tour of Orange 
We took our students to See Saw Wines, Tamburlaine Wines, and Mortimer Wines. This 
excursion was an opportunity for our students to gain valuable insights into the diverse 
career paths within the wine industry. Here are some highlights from the tour: 

See Saw Wines: At See Saw Wines, students had the chance to explore the vineyards and 
witness the grape harvesting process up close. The visit allowed our students to understand 
the vital role of agriculture and sustainable practices in wine production. For those 
interested in agriculture and environmental conservation, this was an eye-opening 
experience. 
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Tamburlaine Wines: Tamburlaine Wines provided a glimpse into the winemaking process 
from start to finish. Our students got to witness the art of crafting wine, from grape crushing 
to fermentation and aging. The intricacies of winemaking are a fascinating blend of science 
and creativity, making it a potential career avenue for those interested in chemistry or food 
science. 

Mortimer Wines: The visit to Mortimer Wines offered valuable insights into the business 
and marketing side of the wine industry. Students had the opportunity to learn about brand 
management, sales, and distribution, which are critical components of a successful winery. 
For those pursuing Business Studies or Marketing, this was an excellent exposure to 
potential career paths. 

We encourage students who participated in this tour to reflect on their experiences and 
consider how they align with their career interests and aspirations. The wine industry is not 
only about producing excellent wine but also offers opportunities in agriculture, science, 
marketing, hospitality, and more. 

If you were inspired or have questions about pursuing a career in the wine industry, please 
don't hesitate to reach out to your school's career adviser. We are here to provide guidance 
and support as you explore and plan for your future. 

We hope this excursion has broadened your horizons and sparked curiosity about the 
exciting career possibilities that lie ahead. 

 

 

 

 

Verto HSC Leavers Programme - Don't Miss Out! 
To all our Year 12 students, a reminder about the Verto HSC Leavers Programme. This 
initiative provides FREE courses such as the RSA, RCG, First Aid and more. To be eligible, 
please ensure you've handed in all required forms and identification. 

Congratulations to Early Entry Recipients! 
We are thrilled to announce that several prestigious universities, including Wollongong Uni, 
Newcastle Uni, UNSW, and CSU, have extended offers to our hardworking Year 12 students. 
These early entry opportunities reflect your dedication and commitment, and we couldn't 
be prouder. Keep up the fantastic work! 

Weekly Updates on Local Apprenticeships and Traineeships 
Don't forget to keep an eye on your emails! Each week, we'll be sending out updates on 
local apprenticeships and traineeships, as well as various roles offered by businesses and 
organizations like Verto and Skillset. These opportunities can be the stepping stones to your 
dream career, so be sure not to miss them. 

Excursion Forms - Keep an Eye on Your Inbox! 
Parents and caregivers, please remember to check your emails regularly for school bytes. 
We'll be sending out all excursion forms for your approval. Your support is vital in making 
these excursions possible, and we appreciate your cooperation. 
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Congratulations to year 12 for successfully completing their studies, just one more push 
before their final examinations! The HSIE faculty wishes you all the best in your 
examinations and future work and studies. 

Year 7 have been getting hands on in their Ancient History unit exploring life in Ancient 
Egypt. Students looked at the Egyptian’s belief systems and the mummification process and 
then had a go at mummifying tomatoes. Well done year 7 on your efforts in class to date. 

 

 
Year 10 examinations are in Term 4 Week 1, please encourage your students to seek 
assistance early, and establish a revision plan to support their success.  

Years 7-9 will complete end of year exams later in the Term 4 but should also be encouraged 
to establish a revision plan. 

 
Head Teacher HSIE 
Mr Adcock 

HSIE 

Figure 1: Preparing the tomato for 
mummification.  

Year 12: Make the Most of Your Final Weeks 
To our Year 12 students, remember that your school career adviser is here to support you 
throughout this critical period. Make the most of these final weeks of school by reaching out 
for guidance, discussing your career plans, and ensuring you're well-prepared for what lies 
ahead. We're here to help you achieve your dreams! 

As always, if you have any questions or need assistance with career planning, don't hesitate 
to contact me. Your success is our top priority, and we're excited to see you excel in your 
chosen paths. 

Warm regards, 

Careers Adviser 
Mr S Coote 
samuel.coote@det.nsw.edu.au  

Figure 2: Pouring natron 
over the tomato. 

Figure 3: The mummified 
tomato. 
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The year 12 PDM class had their final projects exhibited on Friday the 8th of September in 
the new J Block senior photography space. Many parents, teachers and students came to 
see the work that the students have been busy finalising throughout the term.  There was a 
variety of works on display, including still digital photography, collage and multimedia works 
combining still and moving imagery and sound. It was a wonderful exhibition, which gave 
the year 12 PDM class an opportunity to showcase their vast array of talents and highlight 
just how driven and dedicated this group of students have been over the past 18 months. I 
have certainly felt very privileged as their teacher to guide them through this process and 
have been continually surprised at their skills and natural talents but also their ability to 
meet challenges head on and overcome obstacles through teamwork and collaboration. As 
this is their final project I would like to acknowledge their success and wish them all the best 
for the future and with results like these I'm sure that they will go on to have many more 
successes in their futures.  

 

 

 

 

Mitchell Crossman’s works on display and Ms Gabe Lindsay and Ms Peta Coulston speaking 
at the opening. 

Jade Brown and Michell Crossman’s final projects, answering questions about their work.           
 
 
 

Tayla Allan’s time based work which was a 
compilation of photographs tracing their family 
tree back a number of generations.  

Year 12 Photography, Video & Digital Imaging Exhibition 
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Nykoda Caston created a film clip style video that was widely received and visually 
spectacular. Chloe Palileo enjoying the afternoon tea along side her multimedia Vlog which 
documented a day in the life of a year 12 student.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jade along side her self portrait photocollage. David with his series of edited photomergers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to thank all of the students, staff and parents who were able to make it to the 
opening and we all look forward to holding more exhibitions in our new exhibition space. I 
would like to also acknowledge the year 12 PDM class’s efforts in putting together our first 
show in J Block.     

CAPA Teacher 
Miss P Coulston 
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Year 9 Visual Arts - Term 3 Miniature Sculptures 

Year 9 Students from the Visual Arts class experienced Miniature Sculpture creation this 
term. They have produced amazing sculptures that are made from collected waste and 
natural materials. Stone wall building was popular this year and the results are fantastic.  
 
CAPA Teacher 
Mr M Caulfield 
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CKC CUP Chronicles! 

A few weeks ago, students from Canobolas took part in the annual CKC Cup. A competition 
with rival schools—Cowra High School and Kelso High School. This year saw Canobolas travel 
to Cowra on Tuesday, 22nd August and then were hosts to Kelso on Friday, 25th August at 
the PCYC. As they do every year, the students had a great time and represented the school 
with exemplary behaviour. A massive thank you to Miss Somers for her planning and 
organisation, and to all staff who assisted in a coaching or supportive role on the day.    

7/8 GIRLS 
The 7/8 girls touch played a tough game against Cowra High School going down 12-1. The 
girls played extremely well considering many of them had never played before and what 
was extremely impressive was watching them give it their all until the final minute even 
despite the scoreline. The girls played with great sportsmanship and should be extremely 
proud. 

Heading to Bathurst, the girls came into the game with more confidence and experience as 
they took on Kelso High School. They played another tough game, this time keeping it much 
closer at 3 all for the first half of the game. In the second half with limited subs, the Bathurst 
girls took the lead and went on to win. Our girls should be extremely proud of their efforts 
and how much they improved with just one game of experience.      

9/10 GIRLS 
The 9-10 girls touch won convincingly against Cowra High School, going up 10-1. The girls 
played with great teamwork and sportsmanship and should be proud of their efforts. With 
limited subs, some year 7/8 girls also filled in and were very impressive.  

Heading to Bathurst on day 2 of CKC cup, the girls knew it was going to be a hard game and 

were up for the challenge. They again played extremely well in a tough game, coming away 

with a 3-1 win. We are super proud of these girls and their competitiveness as well as 

sportsmanship showed in both events.  

Miss Caughlan 

Touch Football 
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Canobolas took to the T-Ball field in both games with a limited understanding of all the rules 
but an enthusiastic approach. Many of our team had not played T-Ball or Softball previously, 
making catching with a glove a steep learning curve.  

Unfortunately, our inexperience was too much to overcome in both games, going down 10-
6 to Cowra and 15-9 against the Kelso. The highlight of T-Ball was an unbelievable catch 
from Kira-Lee Moir at first base against Kelso!   

Mr Brydon 

BOYS - COWRA  
The 7/8 boys took the field with a very inexperienced line-up, most not playing together 
before and some having not even played a game of touch football before. Unfortunately, 
Cowra took advantage of this early, moving out to a comfortable lead at half time. Slowly 
the connections formed for the Canobolas team as they started to claw the lead back, led 
strongly by Jack Kent, Darcy Jones and Riley Davis. Unfortunately, it wasn’t enough though 
with Cowra finishing 11-7 winners.  

The 9/10 boys saved touch football until their final event of the day, the showpiece event. It 
lived up to the hype early with neither team able to break through for several minutes. Both 
sides continued to trade blows, with the scores level at 2-all late in the game but sadly 
fatigue set in with Cowra managing 2 late tries. The Canobolas team had some chances but 
were unable to get the breakthrough, Cowra taking the game 4-2.  

BOYS - KELSO  
With several players from the Cowra game out on an excursion, the 7/8 boys again started 
with a very understrength side. Some early mistakes opened the door for the Kelso side to 
score quick tries and the inexperience again began to show. As Canobolas continued to 
struggle, the Kelso side was far too disciplined and organised, closing out the game 8-4.  

Canobolas’ 9/10 boys took the field with a point to prove after the loss to Cowra and they 
had the perfect start with Kelso making a mistake on the first play of the game. From this 
point, Canobolas never looked back, consistently troubling the Kelso defence. Regular, 
smooth substitutions and a slightly shortened game meant the Canobolas team was able to 
maintain pressure for the entire game, and despite a late try, came away with a 6-1 victory.  

Mr Brydon 

T-Ball 
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The Canobolas boys’ and girls’ volleyball teams have gone undefeated against Cowra and 
Kelso High Schools. The Year 9 and 10 girls dominated both matches and didn’t drop a set. 
The highlight of all of their games was the accuracy of their serving and controlled passing 
from the back court. With continued effort on the girls’ behalf, I believe that they are in a 
strong position to challenge Blayney High for the Regional championship next year.  

The boys’ team have been working hard to master a complex 
system of play and as such errors are more likely to happen. The 
team won their matches but dropped a set in both. What was 

impressive is that they persevered 
with attacking, high risk volleyball 
and were rewarded with victory in 
each deciding set. The Year 9 boys' 
will now head to Sydney to play in a 
one-day NSW Schools Cup in Term 4.  

Mr Francey  

Volleyball 

Both the girls and boys basketball teams displayed an 
awesome effort and attitude during both of their games in 
the CKC Cup this year.  All teams were extremely 
competitive and their team spirit was AMAZING. What a 
great bunch of students! 

A huge thank you to Nikita Mason and Bianca Merchant for 
stepping in to coach and mentor all the basketball teams. 

Basketball 

The 7/8 boys and girls and the 9/10 boys and girls played exceptionally well. Unfortunately, 
all the teams lost to Cowra, however, displayed a high level of sportsmanship to their own 
teammates and to Cowra.  

On Friday, the teams fired up again and were ready to fight for a win. Unfortunately, the 7/8 
Girls and 9/10 Boys and Girls lost to Kelso 
despite their best efforts. The 7/8 Boys 
pulled out all the stops and pulled off a win 
against the Kelso Boys. All students are to be 
congratulated for their effort and teamwork. 

Miss Saran 

Netball 
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Cowra was the first test we faced and sadly they were better organised 
and had clearly spent some time together prior to our first CKC Cup 
game on the Tuesday in Cowra. We went down to Cowra 2-0. Later the 
Kelso fixture was played in Orange and our combinations began to work 
in our favour. I felt we were the most dangerous team in attack but 
Kelso were defending very strongly and containing us until we scored a 
terrific goal against the run of play to win 3-2 on the bell. A great team 
effort and result for CRTHS.  

Thanks to Oscar Knight (pictured) for umpiring the game so well.  

Hockey 

CHPA Applications 2024 

Are you a budding athlete or a rising sports star?  

The Canobolas High Performance Athlete program continues to thrive and cater for 
students who demonstrate high potential in their sporting or dancing fields. Applications are 
now open and forms can be collected from the PDHPE staffroom or the front office. 
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CHESS NEWS 

 

ALEC 

Next local Tournament: 
The Spring tournament for the NSWJCL 
will be held on Saturday 7th October in 
the St Barnabus Anglican Church Parish 
Hall starting at 9:30am. 
Contact: Bevan Clouston on 0415828613  
for more information. 

On Friday 22nd September the chess team will be traveling to Dubbo to play in the last 
round of the NSW Junior Chess League competition.  These games will decide who is 2nd 
and 3rd in the Western Region.  1st having been taken out by Orange High School at the 
start of September.  

This is a very exciting time for chess at Canobolas as this is the first time the team has made 
it this far in the competition winning 5 of the 6 rounds they have competed in this year.  

Happy term break from the ALEC! 

It has been a great term at the ALEC, busy with lots of students gaining support for their 
studies.  

We wish our Year 12’s all the best as they end their journey at Canobolas and the ALEC. We 
have been working alongside and supporting them for the past 4 years.  

A special big thanks to Amy Wilson, who as been with the ALEC from the very beginning and 
has been instrumental in supporting the students along the way.  

We look forward to continuing the learning journey with our students into term 4 and next 
year. 
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UNIFORM 
Clothing Pool & Donations 

As term 3 comes to an end it is great to see so many students displaying pride in their school 
and themselves by wearing their uniform every day.  It has been particularly great to see so 
many students wearing the bottle green woollen jumpers instead of a hoodie and the girls 
wearing the long skirts, they look comfortable and warm.    

As we head into fourth term don’t forget that the formal uniform of a white shirt and 
appropriate shorts, long pants or skirt are the expected uniform except on the days when 
physical PE is undertaken. It is expected that the PE uniform of bottle green and black shirt 
and shorts or trackpants is only worn on these days. 

Unfortunately, the Clothing Pool will be unavailable during year 11 exams, but donations 
can always be made to the front office at any time during school hours and please contact 
the Office for an appointment to look at uniform during term 4 if you are in need of any of 
the items it has in stock. 

As our stocks are very low please remember the clothing pool when you are cleaning out 
the student’s uniforms in preparation for term 4 and donate any unneeded items (hint, hint 
year 12 after your exams) to the clothing pool. They are greatly appreciated by the 
members of the school community. 

Uniform items cannot be returned if they do not have a name on them.  Please check 
uniform items for students' names and that they are readable so they can be returned if 
found.  The lost property box is in the courier's space in A block. 

Labelling School Items 
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We warmly welcome new members! 

Next Meeting is: 
NO MEETING IN OCTOBER DUE TO SCHOOL HOLIDAYS! 

 

P&C NEWS 
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Term 3 Issue 9 
Easier                Harder 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    

 
 
Solutions 
Term 3 Issue 8 
Easier      Harder 
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NOTICES 
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